Veazie Town Council Meeting

       




             April 28th, 2014


Members Present: Chairman Tammy Perry, Councilor Karen Walker, Councilor Robert Rice, Councilor Joseph Friedman, Councilor Chris Bagley, Manager Mark Leonard, Secretary Julie Strout, and various members of the public.

Members Absent:  
None

ITEM 1:       Call to order
Chairman Tammy Perry called the meeting to order at 6:30pm.

ITEM 2:       Secretary to do the roll call:
All present

ITEM 3:       Pledge of the allegiance:

ITEM 4:       Consideration of the Agenda

Councilor Robert Rice and Chairman Perry wanted to add #9a as Sewer District Discussion and Chairman Tammy Perry wanted to add #9b as Water District Discussion.
ITEM 5:       Approval of the April 14th, 2014 Council Meeting Minutes
Councilor Karen Walker made a motion, seconded by Councilor Robert Rice to accept the April 14th, 2014 Council Meeting Minutes as written. Voted 5-0-0. Motion carried. 

ITEM 6:       Comments from the Public 

None

New Business:

ITEM 7:    MMA Executive Committee and Vice President Nominations
The Council agreed that there are no nominations for the MMA Executive Committee.
ITEM 8:      Council Chamber Usage Contract

Manager Leonard reviewed the draft contract with the Councilor’s. The Council is leaving the fees and usage of the Council Chambers at the discretion of Manager Leonard. 
ITEM 9:      Roads Discussion

The Council would like Manager Leonard to contact the Sewer District and Water District to see what projects they may have coming up so that it won’t interfere with the town’s road maintenance plans.
ITEM 9a:    Sewer District Discussion

The Council would like Assessor Ben Birch and Attorney Tom Russell to review the Sewer Districts Charter and assessment letter that was received to make certain they are in compliance. Manager Leonard will check with the Sewer District on when they are going to fix the manholes in town.
ITEM 9b:    Water District Discussion

The Council would like Manager Leonard to send a formal letter asking the Orono/Veazie Water District to hold a minimum of one meeting per quarter in the Council Chambers.

Old Business:
ITEM 10:     Manager’s Report

Manager Leonard reviewed his report with the Councilor’s.

ITEM 11:     Comments from the public
None

ITEM 12:     Requests for information and Town Council Comments
Manager Leonard updated the Council on the burglaries in town. 
Council suggested in the next newsletter to include Citizen Safety Tips.
The Council would like Manager Leonard to contact Laura Rose Day from the Penobscot River Restoration to find out what the plans are for the building at 100 Veazie St.
ITEM 13:     Review & sign of AP Town Warrant #20, and Town Payroll #21.  Veazie School Payroll Warrant #22 and Veazie School Warrant #22.

The warrants were circulated and signed.

ITEM 14:     Adjournment 

Councilor Joseph Friedman motioned to adjourn
Councilor Karen Walker seconded.  No discussion. Voted 5-0-0
Motion carried.

Adjourned at 7:11pm

A True Copy Attest:

Julie L Strout

Deputy Town Clerk

